
Life and Work – June 9, 2024 
 
 

We offer our sincere condolences to the family and friends on the 
passing of Edna Mary Hunt who passed peacefully on May 29, 2024, age 85 
years. A celebration of life to honor Edna's life will be planned in 
conjunction with her husband, Everett "Bruce" Hunt, when that time 
comes, as they attended services together and shared so many years as a 
loving couple.  
 
Caution - Construction: The construction has started on Elizabeth 
Avenue. When coming to the church, please use the back entrance of the 
church on Paton Street to avoid the construction and detours. 

 
Regional Council Meeting: From Friday through Sunday is our annual 
Regional Council Meeting, the first in person meeting since 2019. This 
meeting will be held at the main campus of MUN in St. John's. Please pray 
for all of those attending as we make decisions which shape our shared life 
as the United Church here in Newfoundland and Labrador. 

 
Congratulations to Susan Sheppard: In case you haven't heard the good 
news, Susan Sheppard was being ordained this Sunday at the Celebration 
of Ministries Service that concludes the Regional Council Meeting. The 
worship service is at 10 am at the Bruneau Centre Lecture Hall at MUN. It 
will also be broadcast live on the UCCEast YouTube channel and Facebook 
page. 

 
Tapestry this evening at 7:00 pm: This evening is our Tapestry service for 
June. The theme is "One World" in which we will look at how we are called 
to share our world across nations as well as across species. If you wish, 
bring a symbol or song or reading that goes along with the theme in this 
interactive service. 
 
Away on Retreat: Rev. James will be away on retreat from this coming 
Wednesday (June 12) to Monday (June 17). Rev. Peggy Johnson will lead 
the Sunday service. 
 
 
 



Cold Plate Dinner Fundraiser: Deadline for Orders is June 14, 2024. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Help Requested with Cold Plate Dinners: Would anyone be available and 
interested in the morning of June 21st to help put the Cold Plate dinners 
together and again in the afternoon to help distribute them? We will need 
3 to 4 people.  
 

Parking Permits Required: We have been informed by MUN parking 
enforcement that there have been incidents of high school students and 
other people parking in our parking spaces. Due to this, parking 
enforcement will actively be monitoring our parking lot. We have been 
asked to provide temporary parking permits to our visitors of the church 
during weekdays. This will help indicate to MUN parking enforcement who 
is a visitor of the church and who is not. When visiting the church, please 
see Stephanie in the church office for your temporary parking permit.  
Thank you. 
 

 

 

 


